
Date:  14th February 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We have had a lovely end to the term with two fab finishes taking 

place this afternoon. Well done to the Y1 and Y3 children for sharing 

your learning so confidently with your parents. Thank you to every-

one who was also able to attend Open House. The children were 

very excited about sharing their achievements and learning from the 

past six weeks.  

During recent observations in class, we have seen excellent teaching and learning - with inspiring 

teaching, additional group support, care and nurture & exciting events across the school. I would like 

to thank staff for all their efforts this term for the children. 

I hope you have a lovely half term and we look forward to welcoming the children back to school on 

Tuesday 25th February. Please note that we have a Blue Kite Trust TD day on Monday 24th February 

so the school for training.   

Have a lovely week   

Mrs Fraser, Headteacher  

 

Non-Uniform Day for Swans! 
Well done to all children in the swans house who have earned the most 
house points this term. Children in this house are invited to wear non-school 
uniform on Friday  28th February.  
 
Nursery Tours 
We will be hosting some nursery tours on Friday afternoons for parents and children who will be    
applying for a place in our nursery for September 2025. Please share these with anyone who may be 
interested. Booking links will be available on the school website under the ‘Book a School Tour’.   
Each tour will take place from 1:30—2:00pm.  
• 7th March 
• 21st March 
• 25th April 
• 9th May 
• 13th June 
 
Book Fair 

We are pleased to share that the PTA  will be holding a book fair on the 29th April— 1st 

May. The number of sales help us earn books for our school—more info to follow. 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Volunteers Needed 

We are really excited about the upcoming school fete that will be taking place on the 5th 
May. In order for this event to take place, we will need more volunteers to help with 
stalls. Please contact the PTA if you are able to help with this important community event.  
pta.at.williammorris@gmail.com  

 

Cough Sweets and Choking Hazard Information 

Please do not let your child bring cough sweets into school. These sweets are recommended only for    

older children who need close adult supervision to avoid the risk of choking. Therefore we ask that they 

are not brought into school. 

Please see the information about the end of this newsletter about early years food choking 

hazards. This is especially important for those who provide their children with packed 

lunches. Thank you.  

 

September 2025 TD Days 

We have planned two TD days to take place  on the 1st and 2nd of September 2025.  

 

Y1 Phonics Screening  

The Y1 phonics screening check will be taking place on the 9th June. For more information about this, 

please use this link: Phonics screening check: information for parents - GOV.UK  

 

Coffee Morning 

Please see the information at the end of this newsletter about an upcoming coffee morning in Swindon 

for parents of autistic children. No diagnosis is required.  

 

Fidget Toys 

Please do not allow your child to bring fidget toys into school unless this has been previously 
agreed with their class teacher.  

 

Book Swap 

We would like to remind you that we have a lovely outdoor cabinet next to the bike store with books for 
children and adults to be borrowed and for donations to be added. Please help yourself.  

 

Uniform 

Our uniform policy states that children should wear flat black shoes. Please ensure your child is wearing 
shoes not trainers.  

mailto:pta.at.williammorris@gmail.com
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/phonics-screening-check-information-for-parents/phonics-screening-check-2024-information-for-parents-text-only-version


 
  

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book last week — we are very proud of you and 

your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Welly: Well done to both of these groups of friends for being awarded the golden welly 

award for creative and co-operative play at lunch times.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 







 



February 

Mon 24th Feb—TD Day—School closed to 

children 

Thur 27th—PTA bag2school 

Tues 25th Feb—First day of term 4 

Fri 28th—Final day for PTA drawing competi-

tion entries 

March 

Mon 10th—Science week 

Mon 10th—Wed 12th Y4 Residential 

Mon 17th—Y4 Sports, Stripes and Scales workshop 

Tue 25th —Y5 Sports, Stripes and Scales workshop 

Fri 21st  —Red nose day 

Fri 21st  —Class reps meeting 

Mon 24th —Reception Infant  

Thurs 27th—Parent’s consultation meetings 

April 

Fri 4th —PTA bake sale 

Fri 25th —PTA Crazy hair day 

Tue 29th—Book fair  for 3 days 

 

May 

Mon 5th PTA School fete and circus 

 

June 

Mon 9th Y1 Phonics screening check 

Fri 20th PTA sponsored event 

Fri 20th PTA ice cream van 

INSET TD DAYs—school closed to children: 

24th Feb 2025 

23rd May 2025 

4th July 2025 

 

1st September 2025 

2nd September 2025 

[New dates in red] 

 

Don’t forget our online social media accounts: 

Facebook—William Morris Primary School 

Instagram—williammorrisprimary 



 Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

Wow – we have been super busy in Nursery – the children loved reading ‘Dear Zoo’ by Rod Campbell and 

‘Someone Swallowed Stanley’ by Sarah Roberts. 

The children have learned ‘Dear Zoo’ off by heart and drew some amazing story maps, we are so proud 

of how well they used them to re-tell the story. We made lion masks with paper plates and the children 

had a fabulous time roaring and racing like lions in the garden! Talking about our own pets and why the 

zoo animals might not be good pets was very interesting indeed. 

‘Someone Swallowed Stanley’ is all about a plastic bag in the ocean - the children showed a really good 

understanding of why this is not safe and we have talked about what we do with our rubbish. We have 

had fun ‘rescuing’ sea creatures from the rubbish in our water trays. 

We are so proud of how well the children are getting changed for PE – please keep practising jumpers, 

tights and shoes at home, these are our biggest challenges! We loved making gymnastic moves to       

recreate how sea creatures move in the ocean. 

After half term we are very excited to have Farmer Gows come and visit us and set up on the school field 

for the day. Children will have an opportunity to hand feed some baby lambs and goats, please see the 

letter that is coming out today. 

Have a super half term and we look forward to seeing you back at school on Tuesday 25th February. 

Reminders- 

• All uniform must be named, including water bottles. 

• Can you please make sure your child has a PE kit in school, if you are unsure please check with 

the class teacher. 

• Please make sure children leave toys at home, we don’t want anything precious to get lost or 

broken by accident. 

 

Thanks for your continued support 

The Nursery Team 
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 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

 

Term 3 has flown by, and we have been extremely busy with our learning!  

Our final fairy tale of the term has been ‘The Three Billy Goats Gruff’. We have been working so hard 

with our sentence writing and using our phonic knowledge to write independently, even having a go 

creating our own mini books!  

Using the story as inspiration, the children have created some beautiful artwork. Using line drawings 

and watercolours the children have created pictures of the troll. The thought carefully about adding 

details to their pictures and the techniques needed when painting with watercolours. We have taken 

our learning of the story into continuous and have been problem solving, exploring materials and    

resources to create a strong bridge for the goats. We have had some fantastic and imaginative designs 

and lots of good discussions about materials.  

Our maths focus this week has been continuing working on numbers to 15, we are so impressed by 

how well the children understand the concept of tens and ones. We are seeing them begin to use their 

maths skills in their independent play 

and games.  

Finally, we had a very special visitor – 

Amanda who works for the David 

Shepherd Wildlife Foundation. She 

came to talk to us about the           

important work they do as a charity 

and taught us about some of the   

endangered animals in Africa. The 

children worked in small groups to 

create artwork on their chosen      

animal using bold colours and        

repeating patterns.  

 

Thanks for your continued support, 

have a lovely half term.  

The EYFS team 
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 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

Year 1 have been super busy with their learning for the past two weeks and have so 

much to share with you.  

In English, we finished our story of Traction Man and began looking at information posters. We looked at the 

features of a poster such as a title, subheading, bullet point and captions. Together we explored some real-

life superheroes such a doctor, vet, firefighter and police officer. The children all chose a superhero that they 

wanted to write a poster for. Throughout this week we have taken each section of the poster and added in 

the information. We used bullet points for lists, captions for pictures using simple sentences and even added 

in an exclamation mark. 

In Maths, we have been measuring using standard and nonstandard units such as cubes and centimetres. We 

have also been looking for a length and exploring the difference between them. The children can now use 

words such as shortest, tallest, longest, longer than and shorter than to compare and order.  

In Science we have been using UV beads to see how the suns rays damage our eyes and skin. We have carried 

out an experiment with 4 different tests, one with sunglasses, one with a hat, one with a top and one with 

suncream. We were able to see which was the most effective by looking at the UV beads changing colours. 

We also learnt about wind and how to measure it. We made kites to fly outside to measure how strong the 

wind was. We had great fun! 

PE Kits- These have gone home for this term but please remember to bring these back in at the start of Term 

4 as we will start PE straight away. Our PE days are Tuesdays and Thursdays.  

Reading books – Please ensure your child’s reading book is in their bag so it can be changed. These are 

changed every Thursday and library books are changed on Tuesdays. Without these in school it makes it very 

hard to keep up with who needs a new book.  

Please continue to read with your child at home and write in their reading records. Your support at home 

with reading really does make a difference.  

At the end of this term, we are sending home a Tricky word phonic pack. Inside 

you have a list of all the tricky words, flashcards and game ideas. You child 

needs to be able to read these words confidently by just ‘knowing them’ as 

they can not be sounded out by using their phonics. Please have ago over the 

break at practising them with you child and have ago at the games.  

Thank you for the continued support and we hope you have a great week off. 

We look forward to seeing you in Term 4.   

Year 1 Team :) 
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 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

 

English- Since finishing our Talk 4 Writing unit, we have read the story ‘Queen Victoria’s Bathing          

Machine’. The children loved learning about the Bathing Machine and have written some beautiful     

descriptive setting descriptions. We have been focusing on writing golden sentences, making sure to use 

a capital letter and an end mark as well as apply our cursive handwriting. The children also need to re-

read their sentences to make sure they make sense. 

Maths- Over the last two weeks the children have been building the 2, 5 and 10 times tables. They have 

also been writing multiplication and division facts for each of the times tables. The children have also 

began using the mathematical term ‘inverse’.  

Science- The children have demonstrated impressive skills in scientific enquiry and critical thinking     

during our hygiene investigation. We have been observing the impact of washing our hands! They've 

evaluated our experiments and have been able to draw meaningful conclusions.  

Topic- to draw our ‘Magnificent Monarchs’ topic to an end we have had 2 fun-filled DT mornings where 

we worked collaboratively to build our very own castles. Before the building process we designed our 

castles, ensuring we labelled each feature and made a list of resources we would need. The children 

worked so hard and it was very impressive to see their strong communication and problem solving skills. 

We are super excited to announce that we will be beginning Forest School the first week back, so please 

ensure you have read the email containing all of the relevant information. 

We hope you have a lovely half term, and we look forward to seeing you all in Term 4 for our topic of 

‘The Scented Garden’. If you enjoy a takeaway over the break, please can you keep hold of the box, 

ready for our next DT project.  

Thank you for your continued support,  

Year 2 Team :) 
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 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

 

What a busy term we have had in Year 3, we have loved the topic One Planet, Our World and we 

seem to have made a little team of eco warriors. Please chat to the children about their learning and 

hear their fantastic ideas about how we can improve our local area and look after the world for years 

to come.  

In Science we have had a great term looking at  magnets and forces. Last week we conducted our 

own experiments with a range of magnets. Our mission was to create a bank of top trump cards 

based on the magnets available in the room. We looked at the size, repulsion and how many paper-

clips the magnets could hold.  

We had a fantastic time in the explorer dome here in year 3. Each class went in separately for our 

own session and we learnt all about the world around us. It was such a fantastic session that solidi-

fied and expanded our knowledge on the environment and how we are impacting it. The children 

were so engaged and seemed mighty impressed with the way the dome brought the world to life.  

During the last 2 weeks we focused on our environmental projects. We were very proud of the ideas 

the children came up with themselves to help improve our school grounds. We were excited to share 

these with families at the open house. The 

children have worked really hard, not only on 

the projects themselves out and about, but 

also the preparation and teamwork that was 

needed beforehand on this. Our school site 

now has some fantastic bird feeders, wetland 

areas, a water butt and some beautiful      

flowers, all thanks to year 3.  

We hope everyone has a fantastic week off 

and looking forward to what term 4 brings.  

Year 3 Team 
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 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

 

In Year 4, we have had an exciting end to the term. 

After completing our very own historical narratives, this week we have explored narrative poems.  
Inspired by Beowulf, we had great fun looking at different poems before planning and writing our 
own. After initially finding it quite challenging, we enjoyed playing with words and rhythms to write 
our own epic poems! We also enjoyed performing our poems with confidence at the end of the 
week. 

 

To finish our column addition and subtraction unit, we focused more on worded problems and 
spotted when we might need to do more than one step. We worked hard to apply all the knowledge 
and methods learnt to complete problem solving and showed great resilience. We have been very 
proud to see how well the children are responding to feedback and how they are becoming more 
comfortable with making mistakes in order to learn from them.   

 

Rounding up our P.E. unit, we set up our own activities and games to combine all of the different 
skills we have learnt during tag rugby this term. The children impressed us greatly with their creativi-
ty and thought process, working in small groups. 

 

Finally, we have had some great hands-on learning experiences in the last two weeks! We even dug 
in our own archaeological dig, finding evidence of which type of Viking was buried in our sandpit! In 
science, we finished our electricity topic by having a go at rewiring plugs – a life skill for sure :) 

 

Finally, with the Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check getting closer we will be spending more time   

preparing for it. To help with this, we will have a TTRS competition of Apple vs Blackberry during half-

term. Children can gain points by completing any game type on TTRS however, 'Garage' will have the 

most impact on their progress.   

 

We hope you have a wonderful half term, 

The Year 4 Team 

 

 



 

Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 



Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 



 Year 5 - Thistle and Acorn Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 5?  
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